Aechmea `Wardell' alias alopecurus by Derek Butcher Sept 2000

Keith Bradtberg brought in a plant to the September meeting of the Bromeliad Society of South Australia for my investigation. I was able to quickly prove it was not the A. alopecurus that was on the label which was the easy part! Was it a hybrid or a species with another name or even a new species?

From the characteristics of the inflorescence the plant seemed to be in the Pothuava subgenus of Aechmea, which narrows the search but does not help with the problem.

Photos and measurements were taken. Differences from A. alopecurus included leaf shape & spine length, shape of floral bracts and length of terminal spine, colour of sepals & colour of petals. The scape bracts were numerous and narrow with much overlapping, the petals were pale blue slightly hooded, floral bracts entire, and the spike 4cm long and 2.5cm diameter with a top​knot.

The 1990's have seen many changes to species in Pothuava with synonyms being resurrected and some aligned to other species. It has been difficult to follow these changes and decide whether indeed the botanists have finished for a while.

Keith Bradtberg's plant had come from John Catlan in Queensland, who had got his plant from Pinegrove Nursery in New South Wales in 1992 under their number of FN 136. The trail ends there but clearly in the 1980's very few knew the identity of plants in this group as I have shown. Elton Leme has now seen the photos of this plant and assures me it must be a hybrid with a possibility of one parent being Aechmea nudicaulis because of the arrangement of the scape bracts. The plant is not impressive but could easily move around Australia and cause headaches in future years with the name of Aechmea alopecurus and I suggest it be called `Wardell' which is its point of arrival in Australia. If this plant did originate from Seidel in Brazil which I suspect, then it is possible this plant may even be in the USA with the name of Aechmea alopecurus on the label!

The name will be listed in the BCR and a photo of this plant will be in http://fcbs.org.

